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 JUNE BIRTHDAYS :   Rose-Marie Campbell, June De-Bono, 
 Jenny Ebenezer, Fay Frazer, Marjorie Hine, June Kerrigan 
 

 ANNIVERSARIES :  Barbara & Gary Coleman (1973) 49 yrs 

 

Newsletter –June 16th 
Chermside Branch - PO Box 2073; Chermside Qld. 4032  

Web Page:- nationalseniors.com.au/get-involved/branches/Chermside 

 

Good Morning Members, 

 

Saturday morning and I am enjoying being out in the beautiful sunny, dry, cool and 

windless outdoors.  What a pleasant change. 

 

Nomination forms are available today for our Annual Meeting on August 18th.  

Nominations close at our next Social Meeting on the 21st July.  Nominations for all 

positions are open.  Many thanks to Joan Golightly for her 12 years on the committee 

as Guest Speaker Co-ordinator.  Joan has resigned from this position so it is 

IMPORTANT that someone puts up their hand to take on this role.  Joan has organised 

speakers/entertainers for the rest of 2022 and will help you with her valuable 

knowledge.  If you would like to ‘have a go’ at this task, please take a nomination form.  

It would be a boring meeting without someone speaking or entertaining us. 

 

Thank to John Canterbury for organising the trip to the Gold Coast last month  The 

Qld weather was great.  Lovely to see how some people live on the canals in their 

mansions and see the size of Clive Palmer’ boat.  I am happy in our modest home in 

Brisbane.  Looking forward to our next trip to Canungra for Christmas in July. 

 

Stay safe and happy 

 

Jenny Tidey 

 

There were 41 members present at our May Social Meeting, with 15 apologies.   
Visitor Alayne Brown, (Laurelle & Elwyn’s Daughter) 
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Social Meetings, Morning Teas and Lunches organised to end -AUGUST 2022 
 

June 16th Social Meeting & Morning Tea $10 
9.00 am for 10 am We will be entertained today by Lachlan Wallace.  Lachlan 

visited us in 2019 and I know you really enjoyed his visit then. 
 
June 23rd The Sands Social, 50 Keogh Street, Sandgate 
Lunch  -11.30 am (The Old Sandgate RSL) 
 
June 30th Kedron Wavell Services Club, 21 Kittyhawk  Drive,  
Lunch  -11.30 am Chermside 
 
July 14th Ferny Grove Tavern, 1348 Samford Road, Ferny Grove 
Lunch  - 11.30 am  
 
July 21st Social Meeting & Morning Tea $10 
9.00am for 10am Our Guest Speaker today will be Rory Gibson Writer of Sunday 

Mail column “You’ve got male”  
 
July 28th BUS TRIP – Christmas in July.  Morning tea in the Mundoulin  
8.30 am Departure area on the way to the Canungra Hotel for a 2 course 

Christmas dinner.  Might get an opportunity to explore the 
Canungra timber tunnel 

 Members   $70.00 Non Members   $75.00 
 
August 11th  Aspley Hotel, Gympie Road Aspley 
Lunch  11.30am 
 
August 18th Social Meeting & Morning Tea $10 
9.00 am for 10am At our Annual General Meeting our guest speaker will 
 be Chris Grice from from NSA. 
 
August 25th Prince of Wales Hotel, 1154 Sandgate Road Nundah 
Lunch  - 11.30am (Cnr Sandgate &Buckland Road Nundah) 
 
Please put you name in the exercise book at the Social Meeting or phone Barbara 

on 
0413 494 693 before the date of the Lunch 
 
PLEASE NOTE THE UPCOMING DATES: 
 
25th August    Morning tea  -  Humming Bird House, Kedron Wavell Club 
  $25.00 each  Admittance by ticket only -  Money Due ASAP 
 
13th October  B.B.Q Lunch  - to be advised 
 
20th October  A Bring and Buy stall will be held  in October 
 
8th December Christmas Luncheon -   
  Kedron Wavell Services Club  - Cost to be advised 
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BUS TRIP – May 26th - Had a lovely day trip to Surfers Paradise with Lunch on 
the canal.  During the day a raffle with three prizes was organised, they were 
won by Barbara Barlow, Lorraine Barichello and Lana Brown.  We all 
unanimously decided to stop at Yatala Pies on the way home. 
 

 
 

 

 

LORD MAYOR’S Free Concerts at the Brisbane City Hall for June 
 
Full list of the concerts are available on the whats on in Brisbane web Page,  
“Brisbane.qld.gov.au/whats-on-in-brisbane” then search for Lord Mayor’s City Hall 
concerts, or you phone Brisbane City Council on 3403 8888 ‘ 
 
 
 
 
 
REMINDERS 
 
To prove authority to be served at lunch you MUST wear your NSA name badge on 
outings including lunches. If you need to purchase a badge - please see John 
Davenport (treasurer) at the social meetings 
 
When paying for an event which has been booked, please do one of the following: 
Correct money to be placed in an envelope with the following : 
  
 Name - name of the event - and date – amount enclosed  
Or  
 
Bank Transfer - please Use the following Bank Account with your name in the details 
section of the transfer. 
 

Account Name :  National Seniors Chermside 
BSB No : 084150     Account  Number :   047984369  

 
If you change your contact details, please let Margaret Brandt (Secretary) know as 
soon as possible on 3353 3644, or e-mail mab25@bigpond.com  so records can be 
amended. 

mailto:mab25@bigpond.com


Paper Supplied by courtesy of Chermside NSA  
 Photocopying courtesy – Jimmy Sullivan MP,  Member for Stafford 

As soon as you are aware of any club member who is unwell, please let our Welfare 
Officer June Kerrigan on 0411 056 440 know immediately so that contact can be 
made with them 
 
 
 
Two nuns are running away from a bear, who is gaining on them.  “Do you think we’ll 
be able to outrun him, Sister?” one of the nuns asks the other.  “I only have to outrun 
you” 
 
Why don’t koalas count as bears?  They don’t have the right koalafications 
 
A cement mixer and a prison bus crashed on the highway.  Police advised citizens to 
look out for a group of hardened criminals 
 
Which rock group has four guys who can’t sing or play instruments?  Mount 
Rushmore 
 
 

COMMITTEE MEMBERS: 

 
President: Jenny Tidey OAM Phone:- 3491 
9138 Mobile:  0409 108 358 
   E-mail: jennytidey@bigpond.com 
 
Secretary:- Margaret Brandt Phone:-3353 3644 
   E-mail:  mab25@bigpond.com 
 
Treasurer:- John Davenport Phone:- 3266 3452 Mobile:- 0403 345 625 
   Email : jmdaven@netspace.net.au 
 
Membership: Jeanette Daff  Phone:-3264 5890 Mobile:   0423 579 621 
   E-mail: jeanettedaff37@gmail.com 
 
Guest Speaker Joan Golightly Phone:- 3204 8558  Mobile:-0438 052070 
Co-Ordinator   Email: kelandjoan@bigpond.com 
 
Activities/ Barbara Coleman Phone:- 3881 
2216 Mobile: 0413 494 693 
Asst Secretary   E-mail:   gazzabarb@bigpond.com 
 
Tours:- John Canterbury  Phone:-3356 7405 Mobile: 0411 046 179 
   E-mail: jncgrange@optusnet.com.au 
 
Welfare Officer:- June Kerrigan Phone:- 0411 056 440 
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